DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

NOVEMBER 24, 2009
Members Present: Lardizzone, Kitson, Carroll, Corsa, Evans, Goss, Harden, Keithley, Lank, Sarg, Wasson and Weir

Members Excused: Newstadt, Thompson and Timberman
Staff Present: Quinlan
Staff Excused:  Davila

Guests: Daniel Toocheck (Onsite Eye Doc), Bill McMullen (AF Sergeants Association) and Renee Adams (EFTC)  

Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman opened the meeting by introducing the guests.
Dr. Toocheck made it known that he has specialized tools necessary to treat eye patients at home and performs home visits.

Ms. Adams informed the Commission that the first “Delaware Stand Down” went off very well and she wanted to thank everyone who volunteered or donated items.  The after action meeting is scheduled for December 2, 2009.  In addition, she announced that the 3rd Annual “Holidays with our Veterans” is scheduled for December 20, 2009. 
Ms. Quinlan provided the monthly update on the Delaware Veterans Home and asked if there were any changes needed to the monthly format.
MOTION BY KEITHLEY TO ACCEPT OCTOBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY CORSA, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

CEMETERY COMMITTEE

Commissioner Wasson reported that Greg Bee was hired at the new Administrator at the Southern Cemetery. Commissioner Weir spoke about the “Wreaths Across America” (www.wreathsacrossamerica.org) program and reported that they would be laying wreaths at the Southern Cemetery on December 12, 2009. 
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

Chairman Lardizzone reported that they are waiting for the legislature to come back into session in January. He requested that everyone contact his or her senators and representatives about reinstating the Administrative Specialist III position at the Southern Cemetery. 
PUBLIC RELATIONS
Commissioner Weir provided an update on the New York City police officer story he handed out at the August Commission meeting.
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – Smyrna Chapter 1999 held an event at Dover Downs on the evening of Veterans Day. The Millsboro Christmas party will be December 5, 2009, and Pearl Harbor Day in New Castle County will be held in Newport on December 7, 2009. 
Corsa (VVA) – The third Vietnam Veterans monument was dedicated in Kent County.
Evans (American Legion) – The Department Christmas party will be held on December 12, 2009, at the Harrington Post.  The Department Oratorical Contest will be held at Wesley College on January 5, 2009.    Their National Commander will be visiting in March 2010.
Goss (KWVA) – They held a breakfast at the Rehoboth Applebee’s for the Wounded Warrior Fund and raised a considerable amount of money for the Walter Reed Medical Center. They will be going over to Walter Reed in December 2009 with a little over $20,000 and Wal-Mart gift cards.
Harden (WAVES) – On November 14, 2009, DELVETS had a closing ceremony for the Vietnam banners program.
Kitson (VFW) – The Red, White and Blue Gala is scheduled for February 27, 2010, at the Sheraton in Dover.  The next Council meeting is scheduled for the second Monday of January 2010. 
Keithley (40 & 8) – He reported his organization had a promenade for the Mid-Atlantic Association last weekend.  The membership renewal for Delaware is at 90%.  Voyager 1557 will start their fundraising activities in April 2010. 
Lank (MOWW) – The MOWW plaque for the Veterans Home has been completed. 
Lardizzone (DAV) – Their Christmas party will be held on December 12, 2009, at the DAV Building in Camden, DE.  He wanted to thank everyone for attending all the ceremonies on Veterans Day.  He provided an update about their proposed memorial in Washington, DC.
Sarg (MOAA) – Their Christmas party will be held on December 13, 2009, at the Wild Quail Country Club. They are having a Delaware TRICARE Conference on March 20, 2010, at Dover Downs. 
Wasson (DELVETS) – Their Christmas party is scheduled for December 12, 2009, at Post 1.
Weir (AMVETS) – He shared his experience about meeting SSGT Dana Bowman of the US Army Golden Knights, currently a motivational speaker on overcoming challenges with disabilities. 

McMullen (AF Sergeants Association) - On Veterans Day, one group visited patients at the VA Hospital and one group visited residents at the Delaware Veterans Home. They provided two Santas at Dover AFB for pictures with the kids.  Their Christmas party will be held on December 2, 2009, at the Landings Club, DAFB. 
NEW BUSINESS
Commissioner Keithley requested an updated legislative summary. Chairman Lardizzone reported that Lois Quinlan is the acting Administrator for the Veterans Home until a new administrator is hired.  Commissioner Harden requested an updated list of the most current Veterans Affairs Committee members for both the House and Senate.  Commissioner Carroll questioned if the advisory meetings at the Veterans Home will be continued on the 1st Wednesday of the month.  Chairman Lardizzone indicated they were still waiting on an answer from Mr. Collins and discussion followed. Commissioner Weir suggested that an informational flyer concerning veterans organizations be provided to service members and veterans next year if Applebee’s provides a free dinner again on Veterans Day.  Commissioner Weir also suggested that the Commission present a Certificate of Appreciation to Applebee’s for offering a free dinner to active duty members and veterans. Chairman Lardizzone announced that the Commission Holiday party will be held at the December meeting.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
DECEMBER 15, 2009 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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